City of Jacksonville, Florida

Donna Deegan, Mayor

Environmental Quality Division
Ed Ball Building

214 N. Hogan Street, 5" Floor
Jacksonville, Florida 32202

August 28, 2023

Andrew Smallwood (sent via e-mail to: drew.smallwood @fmsna.com)
Fincantieri Marine Repair

2060 East Adams Street

Jacksonville, FL 32202

Dear Mr. Smallwood,

On July 20, 2023, the City of Jacksonville’s Environmental Quality Division’s Hazardous Waste Program
conducted a Hazardous Waste Verification Inspection at your facility, Fincantieri Marine Repair, USEPA ID#
FLD093598548. As a result of the inspection, it has been determined that your facility was operating as a
Small Quantity Generator, generating more than 100 kilograms but less than 1,000 kilograms of hazardous
waste in any one month.

The following areas of concern were identified during this inspection:

All drip pans and containers containing used oil must be labeled properly with the words “Used Oil”.
A drum used for storing used oil filters was not labeled properly with the words “Used Oil Filters”

A drum used for storing used oil filters had punctured aerosol cans improperly stored with the filters.

Hazardous waste was being accumulated pending proper disposal. Please note that after disposal, waste

management records documenting proper disposal must be kept on file for a minimum of three years.

5) There was no documentation that adequate emergency preparedness arrangements were made with local
hospitals, police and fire departments, and an emergency response contractor.

6) There was no documentation that employee training for handling hazardous waste has been provided.
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The above areas of concern should be addressed as soon as possible to ensure that your facility is in
compliance with all applicable federal, state and local regulations.

Your assistance during this inspection was greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, you may contact the
inspector, Michael Westerman, at (904) 255-7174. If needed, you may also contact me at (904) 255-7137.

Sincerely,
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Jean E. Richards, CHMM
Environmental Programs Manager

cc: Bonnie Bradshaw, FDEP, 8800 Baymeadows Way W, Ste 100, Jacksonville, FL 32256




